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November 26, 2008

The Honorable Julia Patterson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

The Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks is pleased to transmit this Intergovernmental Agreement between King County and the Snoqualmie Tribe for the transfer of Fall City Park.  This location at Fall City served as a principal village for the tribe up until the mid 19th century.  The Parks and Recreation Division is very supportive of working with the tribal government in the transfer of this park into its ownership, ensuring that this site be a valuable community park asset in perpetuity.  
Early in 2003, the Snoqualmie Tribe approached the Parks and Recreation Division with an offer to take over the stewardship and operation of two King County park facilities – Tolt McDonald Park in Carnation and Fall City Park in Fall City.  This offer came during a time when the division was experiencing tight fiscal times, and there were concerted efforts to transfer facilities to either jurisdictions in which the park or pool were located, such as suburban cities, or to agencies or non-profits who had the ability to take on management of a pool or park such as the Northwest Center.  

During follow up discussions with the Snoqualmie Tribe between 2003 and 2004, it was agreed that King County would pursue the transfer of the Fall City Park to the Snoqualmie Tribe.  Over the next several years King County and the Snoqualmie Tribe continued to discuss the transfer.
In 2005 and 2006, the Snoqualmie Tribe and county representatives met on several occasions to draft the first edition of the Intergovernmental Land Transfer Agreement.  The basic tenets of the agreement stated that King County would transfer to the Snoqualmie Tribe, Fall City Park which would be open and available to the public and which the Tribe would maintain at or above service levels provided by King County.  

As negotiations with the Snoqualmie Tribe continued to move forward, King County held several smaller briefings with members of the community, as well as a large public meeting to present the transfer proposal and provide an opportunity for questions about the proposed agreement.  During discussions with interested community members, and during the larger public meeting, numerous requests were brought to the attention of both King County and the Snoqualmie Tribe.  As a result, the Snoqualmie Tribe made many suggestions on how best to address these concerns, which were included in the proposed agreement.  
Examples of community suggestions that are incorporated into the agreement include the following:
· The Snoqualmie Tribe has agreed to waive its sovereign rights as they relate to this agreement, agreeing that all legal issues be processed and heard in Washington State court. 

· The Snoqualmie Tribe has committed to maintaining service levels at or above what King County currently provides.

· The Snoqualmie Tribe has committed to ensuring that any removal or relocation of the Hop Shed on site, which is a designated landmark, would be done in conjunction with the King County Landmarks Commission and Washington State law.
· The Snoqualmie Tribe agreed that the park could revert back to King County if conditions of the agreement, once executed, were not met.

· The Snoqualmie Tribe agreed that equestrian facilities would continue to be an important aspect of the park as well as improvements made to the parking facilities which serve as a trailhead for the Snoqualmie Trail.
· The Snoqualmie Tribe agreed that the park not be used for commercial operations and identified language stating that all improvements would be consistent with Forward Thrust bond requirements as well as King County zoning and regulatory requirements.

· The Snoqualmie Tribe will ensure that the park is open to the public and will not restrict access to, and use of, the park by non-tribal members in a way that does not also apply to tribal members.
The transfer action is subject to a State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA) determination and comment period which ended on October 1, 2008.  Copies of the SEPA package, citizen comments and King County’s replies are attached.  The King County Council may propose amendments to the legislation in response to SEPA comments.  

I appreciate your consideration and thoughtful review of this transfer agreement.  As mentioned, the Snoqualmie Tribe and King County have addressed many issues, most of which are not normally included in standard interlocal agreements transferring park facilities, yet which are important to the community and therefore important to the Snoqualmie Tribe.   

If you have any questions about this proposed agreement, please feel free to contact Kevin Brown, Director of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-8631.
Thank you for your consideration of this proposed legislation.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
Enclosures

cc:
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ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




  Saroja Ready, Policy Staff Director



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Frank Abe, Communications Director


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Theresa Jennings, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Kevin Brown, Division Director, Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP

